
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
loved one's passing as a way to ensure our community 
will thrive well into the future.   

Thirty-Third  Sunday in Ordinary Time         13 November 2016 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 404 5514 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651 3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, 860 651 7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, 860 352 2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
  
 Grade 4 Class Mass is today, Sunday, Nov. 13th 
at 5pm. All 4th graders are required to attend. Please be at 
the church no later than 4:30 p.m. for practice and please  
remember to bring a non-perishable food item for the food 
pantry.   
 Confirmation I & II meet again today, Sunday, 
November 13th. Remember, no more than 2 excused  
absences are allowed for Confirmation Candidates.  
 SPECIAL EVENT for all Rel Ed Parents!  
Dr. Joan Kelly, a popular and dynamic speaker will do a  
program for Rel Ed parents in the cafeteria at HJMS on  
Sunday, Nov. 20th. Don't miss this wonderful opportunity to 
affirm what parents do to support the faith of their children 
as "Heralds of the Faith"! Coffee and refreshments will be 
served! All are welcomed and encouraged to  
attend! 
 First Reconciliation is next Sunday, Nov. 20th at 
3pm in the church! Families should sit together in the front 
of the church. We will begin promptly at 3 pm so please 
arrive a few minutes before the hour.  

 
 
 

 

¶ Saturday, November 12th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Frank Angelastro, requested by the Manasia Family; 

¶ Sunday, November 13th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Dick & Bernadette Fortin; requested by Gloria Rose; 

¶ Sunday, November 13th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Rosella & Edward Kehoe, requested by their family;  

¶ Sunday, November 13th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for our 
 Grade 4 Students; 

¶ Monday, November 14th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Mary & Frank Amon,  
 requested by Fran & Gerry Kehoe; 

¶ Tuesday, November 15th @ 8:30 am Mass  
 Antonio Armand Agostinho Vale da Serra,  
 requested by the Neureither Family; 

¶ Wednesday, November 16th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Special Intention; 

¶ Friday, November 18th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Stanley Burk, 2nd anniversary, 
  requested by his family; 

¶ Saturday, November 19th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 William Narcisi, requested by  
 Matt & Jackie Sheehan; 

¶ Sunday, November 20th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Susan Grenier; requested by Tillie Dziobek; 

¶ Sunday, November 20th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Rev. Edward J. McLean, requested by Donna Garry 
   and, 

¶ Sunday, November 20th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  
 Bernard Lavins, requested by the Chappano Family. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:              $11,019.95 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $ 1,327.50 
    Envelopes                          $ 9,692.45 
Cathedraticum*                   -$    606.09 
School Tax*                         -$    606.09 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for 526.51 
services to the parish. 

All Saintséééééé.é$1,531.97 
Hurricane Matthewéé...é$     25.00 (additional) 
Military Collectionéé.é$3,145.00 

 

This weekend’s second collection is for  
Repair & Refurbishment. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

 

This Weekend November 11-13—Sr. High Youth Ministry is 
away on TWA (Teen Weekend Away.) Please keep us in your 
prayers. 

Sunday, November 20th, 6:00 pm, Russell Hall. Join us for 
the Senior High annual Thanksgiving tradition of making  

apple pies for area soup kitchen's Thanksgiving meal. 
PLEASE BRING: a bag of apples, a cutting board and a  

peeler labeled with your family name. The rest of the  

ingredients will be provided. Parent helpers are needed for this 
evening. Please contact JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com.  

 

JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

THANK YOU to all the helpers who came to work with  

Jr. High on the Sole project last weekend Lori Martensen, 
Ellen Brennan, Sandy Miller, Tara Finn, Juliana Capozzoli 
and Madison Knapp. The children who live in Uganda will be 
thrilled to receive their first pair of shoes c/o the generous 
teens and volunteer helpers at St. Catherine. Information on 
our December Christmas event will be announced shortly.  

Wedding Banns I  
 

Matthew Dafgek &Ashley Shopey  

December 3, 2016 

Thanksgiving Feast at  
St. Catherine of Siena 

Please join Father Whyte and 
your friends at St. Catherine for a 
Thanksgiving Feast on  
Thanksgiving Day, 11:30 a.m.-
2:30 p.m. featuring a bountiful 
buffet at 12:30. RSVP to Lisa in the Parish Office or 
email your RSVP to stcatherinefeast@gmail.com 

by November 21 . Please contact Amy Dillon with 
any questions at amy.dillon@comcast.net 

mailto:JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com
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   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Predictions and Persecution? 
 From the time of Christ until todayñwhether 
by Cross, imprisonment,  local bussing issues,  by way 
of movies, television shows, Hollywood humor or 
emailsñmocking deeply held Christian beliefs,  
teachings and traditions has always been an  
acceptable form of persecutionñand  persecution is 
usually accompanied by predictions. Todayõs gospel 
illustrates the connection between persecution,  
predictions and anxiety. 
 As I write this it is Election Day, and no matter 
what happens at the end of the day, tomorrow will 
bring a barrage of predictions about our future as a 
nation. Some will raise the òredó flag predicting 
stormy and rough seas ahead, others will sing the  
well-known campaign song òHappy Days Are Here 
Again.ó  

In this Sundayõs gospel, it is Jesus who makes a 
prediction: òAll that you see here--the days will come when 
there will not be left a stone upon another stone that will not be 
thrown down.ó And the result for some is anxiety and 
fear. Jesus was referring to the Temple built by Herod 
the Great and adorned with costly jewels and votive 
offerings. This Temple was built near the Mt. of Olives 
at Jerusalem and in the sight of the Gold Domed  
Muslim religious site. The people wanted to know 
when Jesusõ prediction would come about. Rather 
than announcing the date and time, Jesus offers to 
wipe away this anxiety with His hope for them: be 
preparedñyes, prepared! 
  The human condition will always enable  
persecutions to happen (in different ways we will be 
òbrought before governors and kings or sent to prison 
because of His Name,ó even today) but Jesusõ concern 
centers on all of us òmaking it throughó these earthly 
upheavals and coming to the life that will not endña 
life only He offers us. 

In the gospel, Jesus says do not listen to the 
false voices of doom; rather listen to the Truth. He also 
tells us not to be terrified, for in the end God will 
make all things anew; and while Christ does not 
promise us a smooth journey in this life, He does 
promise a safe landing. And then we are told by the 
Christ to be prepared by living a virtuous life. We 
shall be prepared if and when we are working for  
eternal life by imitating Christ in being compassionate 
to those in need, by praying for our souls and those of 
others, and when we offer and seek forgiveness so that 
wounds are healed and not transformed into  
vengeance. In a Sunday homily some time ago I spoke 
of a tapestry that has been weaved by GodñHis  

divine plan for human salvationñand this tapestry 
which from our earthly vantage point shows itself as 
the back of the tapestryñall the disjointed and  
chaotic threads and patternsña mess. When we view 
this tapestry from our Divine vantage point in  
heavenñafter living a Christ-like lifeñwe see the 
front and finished view of the tapestryñall the  
intricate details, the colors, the texture, the complete 
design, all its beauty. This is how we will come to  
understand and share the divine life in the Kingdom of 
Heaven. By being transformed into the likeness and 
image of God and in sharing in His Divine nature. We 
will possess and understand Godõs love, compassion, 
wisdom and knowledgeñto its fullest.  

We are called to follow God, or Godly waysñ
in the living out of our lives here on earth. We are 
called to choose the righteous way, and not the  
convenient or easy way out of a situation or 
circumstance. We are called to answer that 
far-too-often-quoted question: What Would Jesus Do? 
And then do it. While this is not easy, and is in fact 
difficult at times, it is the way to the Kingdom.  

If the election might show us one thing, no 
matter the party we belong to or the side of the aisle 
on which we are seated, no matter our station in lifeñ
rich, poor, powerful, working classñit is the virtue of  
humility that leads us to God the Father. For in the 
eternal end, it is our right relationship with GodñHe 
is the Creator, we the created, which carries us to the 
gates of the Kingdom. Amen!   

============================== 

This Sunday! Hear Ye, Hear Ye!! 
 PARISH-WIDE òTOWN MEETINGó - THIS WEEKEND 

 

 November 13, 2016: immediately following the  
11:00 AM Mass, the Parish Council will sponsor a 
òTown Meetingó style gathering in Russell Hall.  We 
are convening this meeting at the request of Fr.  
Michael for the purpose of soliciting input from all of 
our parishioners. Please plan to attend and bring your  
ideas! 
 This is an opportunity for you to offer  
comments and suggestions regarding your Parish  
experience: What are we doing well? What can we 
improve upon? What new programs or initiatives 
should we consider? What other concerns or  
suggestions do you have? 
 Please plan to attend. Light refreshments will 
be served. We estimate that the meeting will take an 
hour, more or less, depending on the amount of 
participation that takes place. 

Thank you! 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 



 
 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

NOVEMBER - 

-Sun, 13thðParish Wide ñTown Meetingò, RH, 12 Noon.  

-Sun 13thðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Sun, 13thðGrade 4 Mass, Church, 5 p.m. 

-Sun, 13thðConfirmation I & II, all rooms, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 14thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 14thðPrayer Shawl, RH, 7 p.m. 

-Mon, 14thðParish Council, Library, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 15thðChildrenôs Choir Rehearsal, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 15thðAdult Choir Rehearsal, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

-Thurs, 17thðRenew, Library, 10 a.m. 

-Sat, 19thðFeed the Hungry/Leaf Rake (rain date) 

-Sat, 19thðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9 a.m. 

-Sun, 20thðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m.  

-Sun, 20thðFirst Reconciliation, Church, 3 p.m. 

-Sun, 20thðPantry Partners, Kitchen sidewalk, 3 p.m. 

      -Sun 20thðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

      -Sun, 20thðSr. High Youth Ministry, RH, 6 p.m. 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry PartnersññSt. Catherine Pantry Partners is a 

ministry that serves families who encounter food insecurities, as 
well as families who are challenged to participate in the grocery 

shopping task. We are blessed to have parishioners like you who 

provide the means with which we purchase groceries for these 

families. We are grateful to all of the volunteers who assist in the 

distribution of the monthly offerings and those who deliver food to 

the home bound. Our November distribution dates are  

November 19 and 20. 

The Operations Committee is looking 
for volunteers to help clean up the 
Mary Garden in preparation for  
winter. If you have some time and are 
willing to help out with this project, we 

would like to clean up the Mary Garden the weekend of  
11/19-11/20. Please contact Bill Tagliatela, 860-930-3322 or  
wtagliatela@gmail.com, if you are able to help. Thank you. 

Make it a family tradition! Don't 
miss this year's Advent Wreath 
making on Sunday, November 27th 
at 12:00 pm in Russell Hall after 
the 11:00 am Mass. We'll supply the 
materials and you will build your original 
Advent wreath with greens. Please bring a 

dessert to share. Sign-up Sheet in the Atrium. Volunteers are 
needed to help too. Contact Karen or Rich Sickinger at  
806-408-1295 or sickfam@comcast.net with any questions. 

WOMEN’S CLUB CORNER 
Pewter Ornaments Have Arrived! Prepaid orders are  
available for pick-up or for purchase by cash or check  
payable to St. Catherine of Siena. Look for Women's Club  
representatives to assist you in the Atrium on the following 
weekends after all Masses: Nov 19th & 20th, Dec 10th & 
11th. $15 EACH, 2 FOR $28, 3 FOR $39. Prices are good 
through Thanksgiving Day, 11/24/16. After that date, prices 
will be as follows:$18 each, 2 for $34, and 3 for $45.  
Benefit: ñHands of Christò Awards. 
 

November 21st Meeting: Join us Monday evening at  
7 pm in Russell Hall for a quick business update followed 
by Thanksgiving centerpiece making. Mothers, feel free to 
bring your daughters (or grands, 14 years and older please). 
Bring your own receptacles and any greens or grasses from 
your yards, flowers from the market, etc. Reservoirs, trims, 
embellishments, some florals and expert “coaching” will be 
provided by Janet Fischer. 
 

December 8
th
, Feast Day of the Immaculate  

Conception: Join us in praying the Rosary after the  
6:30 pm Mass Thursday evening. 
 

December 15th Meeting: Join us Thursday evening at  
7 pm in Russell Hall for a regular meeting/optional  
Christmas cookie swap (details to follow) and viewing of a 
short HBO Documentary on Benedictine Mother Abbess 
Emeritus Dolores Hart from Regina Laudis Abbey,  
Bethlehem, CT titled “God is the Bigger Elvis”. 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  
Breakfast with Santa in Russell Hall 
Saturday am, December 10th  

Want to help deliver Thanksgiving pies? Drivers are 
needed to help deliver Youth Ministry's freshly baked  

Thanksgiving pies on Monday morning, November 21st. 
One delivery will go to Loaves and Fishes soup kitchen in 
Hartford (Woodland street across from the Mark Twain 
House) and a second will go to the Open Door soup kitchen on 
Walnut street in Winsted. If you can help, please contact Judy 
Pluta at JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com If you wish, you can pick 
up the pies on Sunday evening at the end of Youth Group and 
the teens will load your car!! Thank you.  

VIRTUS TRAINING will be held on Monday, Nov. 21st at  
6 pm in the Library (conference room off the atrium).  
Anyone who has not been trained should sign up online by 
going to the Archdiocese of Hartford website http://
archdioceseofhartford.org/ and click on Protection of Youth 
tab. Then scroll to Virtus Online Registration. Click and then 
select "Archdiocese of Hartford". Scroll until you see the our 
church and date and register. There are a limited number of 
spaces, so please sign up soon! 
 This is a program mandated by the Archdiocesan 
Safe Environment for children. Any adult (over the age of 18) 
who has any kind of contact with children should register for 
this important training. 

St. Elizabeth Houseðnext service date is November 
27th. Food needs to be ready to serve (casseroles hot, salad 
pre-cut) and at the church by 3:45 p.m. Please sign up in the 
atrium. Questions, please contact Leila Bruno at 
(860) 392-8585. Thank you! 
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End of Bulletin 
Information on this page is not printed 

Church:  St. Catherine of Siena 
 
City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
 
Account #  04-0523 
 
Run #   
 
Routing Code:  O 
 
Phone:  860.658.1642 
 
Fax:   888.297.3134  
 
Contact:  Lisa Cerchia 

 


